TOWN COUNCIL
Committee to Review Zoning and Permitting Regulations
Sel ectmendbs Conference Room

Thursday February 20, 20207 5:30pm

Councilors:

Councilor Paula KSchnepp (Chair)
Councilor Jennifer Cullum
Councilor Gordon Starr

Councilor KristineClark

Councilor Britt Beedenbender

MEETING MINUTES

PRESENT: Councilor Paula KSchneppCouncilor Jennifer CullunGouncilor Britt Beedenbender
Councilor Gordon StarCouncilor Kristine ClarkALSO IN ATTENDANCE: ElizabethJenkins,
Director, Plannirg and DevelopmenPaul Wackrow, Assistant Plann&toria McPhersn, Planning
and Developmen8rian Florence, Building Commissionekssistant Town Manager, Andrew Clyburn;
Town Attorney, Karen NobeAttorney Charles McLaughlin

Chair of the Committeepened the meeting at 5:30pmaking the statement that the meeting is going to
be taped tonight, not aired live, but available for viewing tomorrow. The Chair also declared the
following statementtn Accordance with MGL, Chapter 30A, Section 20, | musinquire whether
anyone is recording this meeting and if so, to please make your presence kngweeing no one,
Chair of the Committee asked for a motion to accept the meeting minutes of February 6, 2020 as written,
Councilor Kristine Clark made the motitm accept the meeting minutes of February 6, 2020 as written
by Administrator Cynthia Lovell, Councilor Jennifer Cullum seconded the motion , all members voted in
favor of accepting the meeting minutes of February 6, 2020 as written. Chair of the Corashitigaf
there was anyone from the public who would like to make any comments before we get started with the
presentation.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

1. Laura Cronin Hyannis would like to make an observation that Public Comment be at the end of
the meeting aftehe presentations so that the public has the opportianitymment on what is
presented

2. Jake Deweyproperty owner, small business owner commented that he would like to make sure
that any changes to the current zoning take into consideration the snradislsuswvners that
survive on the tourism of this Town, and the data is looked at from an economic prospective if
you | imit the | ength of stay for these renta
to see what that economic impact wouldaden you limit the length of stays.

3. Ryan CastleCEO, Cape and Islands Association of Realtbese representing 400 members of
the Association, he just received the new DRAFT this evening, so most of my comments are in
reference to the other DRAFT pesded before(See below )



CCIAOR Comments on Barnstable STR Regulations
2/20/2020

Delivered by Ryan Castle, CEO of CCIAOR

These regulations as proposed would make Barnstable’s regulations the toughest short-term
rental regulations on Cape Cod. And we have some suggestions on how to make them even
stronger.

| want to start by updating you on some of the research we have undertaken to give you insight
about what residents feel about short-term rentals.

As you are aware, we recently compieted some exiensive polling on the issue of short-term
rentals.

Through our research, we have found Barnstable residents -- more than 80% -- are widely
supportive of short-term rentals because they see it as something that has always happened in
Barnstable, that short term rentals are deeply tied to the health of our local economy and job
market, and quite simply, that the ability to rent your property is a fundamental private property
right.

What became apparent through this polling is what you and | had suspected - and the same
conclusion that your staff already came to because of the good job they did in crafting the
proposed regulations

The two biggest issues are addressing nuisances and housing affordability.

The Realtors Association takes seriously the housing affordability crisis and we’re one of the
only groups on the Cape advocating for solutions that would actually fix it. The issue can not be
addressed within these regulations itself. We contend that while short-term rentals play some
role in our affordability issues - banning or severely restricting short term rentals will not create
more year-round housing per se, as the vast majority would simply be sold to second
homeowners and not enter the housing stock for the local market. We have to remember that
most short-term rentals are in neighborhoods close to the water that average Cape Codders
couldn't afford anyway. Banning short-term rentals in wealthier neighborhoods like Osterville
would force more short-term rentals into the middle-class neighborhoods of Hyannis and
Marstons Mills, further depleting our available housing inventory.

We know you are committed to housing affordability and aim to tackle that next. So, we have
included our recently released Housing Biueprint that gives concrete suggestions of what towns
and the state should be doing to boost affordability. We support a vibrant year-round sustainable
economy and look forward to continuing our work with you on that front.



On the issue of nuisances, these regulations do a good job of addressing those. While these
would be the strongest on the Cape, we would like to make a few suggestions of where you can
strengthen them.

TRASH REMOVAL

You should add a provision to require trash removal at least once per stay, and a minimum of
once per week..

OCCUPANCY RESTRICTIONS

Generally speaking, most towns tackle occupancy restrictions in one of two ways: by square
footage or by bedrooms. For example, Dennis allows 1 person per 150 square feet and then
another person for every 100 square feet after that. We disagree, and believe that is way too
ienient and will overcrowd our neighborhoods. We want strong occupancy restrictions because
owners themselves want a way to enforce occupancy rules on their guests.

We suggest the other standard, which is to regulate occupancy per bedroom. A standard
around the country on that is 2 per bedroom plus 2 additional people.

On occupancy restrictions and other such nuisances, what happens if the owner is the one
complaining to the town?

For example, the owner {and/or the real estate brokerage) properly did everything to vet their
tenants according to this bylaw by informing the tenant of the occupancy restrictions or parking
rules, and yet the tenant ignores it.

The owner or real estate broker may call the police to come enforce those standards as there
really is no power outside of that for an owner to quickly enforce this bylaw. There should be
some provision or process where the owner acting in good faith and trying to resolve the issue
shall not be held in violation of the standards.

OPERATOR”S AGENT

We wanted to present one issue with the way business is done on the Cape that is somewhat
unique, as you determine the operator’s agent for the property. This may require more follow up
conversation. In Bamstable, many shori-ferm rentals are not exclusive, which means that the
owner may provide the rental to several companies and whoever can get a renter for the week
will be the one to book the property. In these circumstances, who would the owner list as the
operator’s agent and be listed as the contact person? We think there can be some meeting of
the minds on this, but it is a quirk on how business has been done in Barnstable for decades,
and something to be thinking about.



OTHER ISSUES

While these other issues were not included in the proposed regulations, they were discussed
the last meeting, so we wanted to address them.

TITLE V INSPECTIONS

We feel requiring Title V inspections for a permit is redundant. Massachusetts already has an
established process for Title V inspections at the time of sale and it is working. However, if yot
felt the need to move forward, we would suggest a long phase-in.

We simply do not have enough septic inspectors to get to the more than 600 short-term rental
in Barnstable in any realistic time period. Septic inspectors, along with home inspectors and
appraisers, are large gaps in our workforce development on the Cape and something our
Association is starting to pay a lot more attention to to help fix.

LENGTH OF STAY

A seven day minimum stay requirement is burdensome. Our research shows that adding
minimum night stay requirement was not one of the conditions residents felt needed to be
added to address their concerns. We suggest a three-night minimum if you are going to put ol
minimum stay requirement. Tourism trends are changing and for Barnstable to remain relevar
you need some flexibility to keep your economy growing. For the next generation of visitors w
we want fo solidify the Cape as an tourism option, shorter stays are the norm.

Quite frankly, we view that requirement would do exactly for rentals the same thing that the oi
acre minimum lot size has done on the sales side: it excludes middle income folks, familie
and the next generation of potential residents and visitors from accessing Cape Cod. |l
would effectively turn Barnstable into a haven for only the rich, like the Hamptons. Anc
we aren’t the Hamptons, nor do we want to be.

And quite frankly, our opposition, while rooted in tourists, is really to benefit year-rounders by
not having a 7-day minimum.

Many of our year-round working residents depend on a strong tourism season and we fry to
lengthen it with the shoulder season to give our year rounders more opportunity to make mor
however requiring a 7-day stay will produce less vacationers - especially in the shoulder
seasons when our businesses and its workers depend on tourism dollars the most.

TECHNICAL CHANGES



We have some language amendments as well, which generally deal with technicalities, mostly
of where the word owner versus the word operator appears.

Also, in light of the conversaticn at the last committee meeting, | wanted to take the opportunity
to address the difference between an owner and an operator.

While I'm sure some in the room may be more of an expert on frusts than me, | was surprised
by how many shori-term rental properties are heid in frusts and are rented year-round as | went
around the Cape teaching folks how to comply with the new state short-term rental faw. For
example, a couple has already placed their property in trust. They then rent that property
year-round from the trust for their own use year-round. But they may not actually occupy it
year-round, so they rent it out short-term when they're not here. Or in another example, the
children are the beneficiaries of the trust and one of the children uses the property as their
second home by renting it from the trust. These situations contribute fo a variety of unique
circumstances where the person who has the right to occupy year-round ends up sub-leasing
their property as a short-term rental when they are not here.

tn addition, last meeting there was a reference to a company that was thought to own more than
a dozen short-term rentals. They do not. They register as the operator. There are several
companies that do a different model than the traditional real estate brokerage. An owner may
say they want to rent all of July and use the property in August. In these situations, the company
will pay them to rent the property for all of July and then sublease it on a weekly basis for those
weeks in July.

Thank you for allowing me to speak about this important issue.As | said earlier, we are the
on-the-ground people who see daily the impacts of different policies and so we wantto be a
resource to the Town Council, not only on this issue, but on a host of other housing issues. In
particular, | would be happy to discuss our Blueprint for Housing Affordability at a later date.
Please feel free to reach out to me with any questions you might have and thank you for your
time and thoughtfulness in crafting regulations that will address Barnstable residents’ concerns
while still protecting our economy.



CAPE COD & ISLANDS

ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS®, INC

" FOR AFFORDABILITY AND AVAILABILITY ON CAPE COD AND THE ISLANDS

The communities of Cape Cod, Martha’s Vineyard, and Nantucket are rapidly changing. Housing prices are
rising significantly faster than wages because of a lack of housing availability and restrictions that artificially
raise the cost of housing. Local and state governments need to take action to preserve and enhance our
communities by prioritizing affordability and increasing availability of housing in our region.

We Believe

The housing strategy of the last 20 years has failed our communities. Increased regulations, more requirements,
and trying to mandate solutions has produced the opposite effect: greater unaffordability and less availability
of housing. We need to do something different. Our solutions start with what we believe, These values drive our
proposed strategy:

» Regional solutions should be considered

» Taxing home sales makes housing more expensive
"« Choice creates more affordability and availability
'» Mandates drive up housing costs

The Blueprint for Aﬁorc!ability and Availability

For Housing Availability For Housing Affordability

i




AMERICAN STRATEGIES

Date: February 14, 2020
To: Ryan Castle
From: Joe Goode and Sasha Maliniak

RE:  Survey Results — Barnstable County Vacation Rentals Poll Results

Executive Summary

County residents are overwhelmingly supportive of vacation rentals and fully appreciate
the economic impact they have in Barnstable County. There is no broad-based call for
additional regulations. On the other hand, arguments in support of vacation rentals perform
quite well. However, many voters are troubled by nuisance issues — noise, traffic, parking and
litter. In addition, there is a sense that rental properties do limit the amount of housing
available for people who want to work and live in the County and drive up costs. While not
critical, addressing these nuisance, cost and availability issues would further strengthen support
for vacation rentals.

Current Standing

Voters are overwhelmingly supportive of allowing property owners to rent out their
homes as vacation properties (81 percent favor) and appreciate the positive impact that rentals
have on the local economy.

Unease with vacation rentals is largely driven by the perceived impact that these
properties have on overall housing availability and affordability. Women, especially those under
age 50, and renters are most sensitive to the impact of vacation rentals on the overali housing
market.

In addition to concerns about vacation properties on the housing market, there are
additional underlying concerns about the nuisance problems caused by vacation rentals (noise,
parking, etc.). Voters are split on whether additional regulations on vacation rentals would
prove to be too burdensome for property owners.

Residents react favorably to most of the proposed regulations to address problems with
vacation rentals, especially health and safety inspections, trash disposal requirements and
limits on the number of people who can stay in a rental home. Notably, the most popular
restrictions are not related to the short-term nature of the rentals. The value proposition of

WWW.AMSTRAT.COM i {202) 803-4621



4. Deb KrauHyannis Residenritlyannis Civic AssociationThis subcommittee went out and asked

the Civic Associations for input, and she feels that that input was not thought of when the first
DRAFT was done, and she feels that was wrong, they took time and put a lot of thought into the

Associations asked that the following points be considered again

1 Should Short Term rentals be regulated via Zoning which would not adi@stor
ownedin residental areas
Licensing should be a requirementdahose found operating waht should be fined
Models regulations are there to guide us
Short Term Rentals do not represent the quaint villages of Barnstable
Enforce the occupancy thexistsnow in ourzoningto protect neighborhoodsd our
water supply, being on sewer should not be a reason to overcrowd our areas and
residential homes.
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1 A computerized system should be in place for our residents to call and make a complaint

and have that complaint answeredealrtime, and track the activity for the Short Term
Rentals
1 Those properties with multiple complaints should have the license revoked

1 A minimum of one week stays be enforced, shorter stays are for the hotels and motels and

Bed and Breakfast Inns in our are

This is just a short list from the Civic Associations, please refer back to the original comments submitted
and | ook at them seriously and reconsider the p
what Mr. Castle spoke about, howeverdédesn have a copy of his stateme
specifically addresses, and would like to know if a copy of his comments would be released to the Civic

Associations to review and make commentsQuwuncilor Cullum asked that copies be madeaufh
statement(Administrator made copies of statement from Mr. Castle and distributed, Administrator
madecopies of the CiviAAssociationcomments and ge them to Mr. Castle to review) The last
guestion is how the Town is going to staff the enforcentkate are many laws on the books now that

are not enforced by this town, so what makes this any different. Ms. Krau stated we are the residents and

we should have a say in the regulations.

5. Martin MacNeely, Marstons Mills, believes we need look at tloblpm itself, we also need to
|l ook at the impact of the small business

own

collected on that to make a decision on whether or not we shorten or lengthen stays, There have

been some complaints on Shoerih Rentals from a very small area of residents, do we have
real data on the number of complaints. He believes that the Short TermiRbaiag targeted

by a small population of residents. It was stated earlier that we have 601 Short term rentals in the

area,we have over 26,000 rental units in Barnstable, so the Short Term Rentals are being

targeted and its only 2.3 percent of the rental in Barnstable. The harder you make the regulations

here in Barnstable, the harder it gets to enforce. We need tatl@olything that is rented in
Barnstable, do the regulations pertain to all rentals typéifownor is the Short Term
Rentals the only target.

6. Matthew TeagueOperates a short term rental in Barnstable Village, has operated without
incident for 13 gars, he would like to second the comments made by Mr. MacNeely, and
understand the process of having someone as a contact person, with regards to the smoke
detectors and carbon monoxi de detectors,
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sakty check put in place, his were inspected by the Town and complied with all the Town had
recommended to him, so if your responsi bl e a
issues. The Town has regulations in place, but to put even more restriiatiandlords with

these short term rentals without concrete data on the short term rental market, how many calls are
made to the local police regarding hotels motels or private homes that have parties. He is in
support of the abutters notice and belietad this is real important and must be put in place.

7. Carol PetraliaShort Term rental owner, but lives on the property to which the home is rented,
she rents out short term all the time to couples coming to the Cape just for the weekend, she
rentedtod ovely couple for a weekend over Valent
through the summer, she stated she never had a problem or complaint, she speaks to her
neighbors that are around her, and is always available if needed. She mentionedshe has
problem with cutting the length of stay and would like to see that not put in. It comes down to
responsi ble ownerd6s responsible renters, no
and stores and contribute to the local businesses, the @foracationing has changed,
individuals donét stay for weeks at a ti me,
that are responsible for a very small group that had anvwauene next to them.

8. Ed Tate rented the same house forykars and never had an issue, there was never a complaint,
but can sympathize with those that have had the bad experience he heard about at a recent Civic
Association resident who had a story of a renter that was very disruptive, however the solution
for that is to have someone assigned to that rental, someone that can be called 24 hours a day
when these homes are rented, a contact person, makes a big difference, the Building Inspector
doesndét work 24 hours a day s oneedesomeowsthat d and
manages the property and is available if needed. We comply with everything the Town has asked
of us. If you do away with this you will do away with the revenue from the State that we received
from these rentals. Keep in mind there aretaf sport events that use our sporting facilities here
in town that are only for two and three days, and they like to stay in private homes.

9. JulietFarrethher Mom passed away | ast year and she
to stay in it rght now and pay for two homes, so she rents it out until the day comes when she
can finally move back into it, it was the house her Mom and Dad built from the foundation up
and has a lot of fond memories, without renting it out right now, she would lposhilithood
home. She has a problem with enforcing these regulations and inspections and smoke detection
fees on just the Short Term Renters, are these fees going to be imposed on our hotels, motels, bec
and breakfast and long term rentals as well, she dokfeel that an additional cost put on the
Short Term rentals should only be for that particular group of individuals, it needs to be spread
across the board, we do not make,itgustkcowmes of mo
the mortgageuwrentlyon the house

10.McGourey we have 2 houses in west Hyannis pori/@érsby thethe week for & weeks a
year, then we use it the rest, we have never had an issue or a problem, we rent the other for 4
weeks in the summer in the Avenuedyannispat, we pay very high taxes for both properties
as they are on the Ocean, and if we did not rent it our property taxes would not be met, so we do
rent both, but have never rented for shattena week. He would take a shorter stegtal,but
its ma lot & work to do a shorter stdiian itis to do a week at a time. He is aware of a lot more
homes that are not registered and these homes are not inspected by the Town because you do not



know about of them, 601 rental is a very low number, the problem csolveal by hiring

inspectors to drive and inspect these homes, how you are going to find out about the unregistered
ones, he doesndét know other than neighbors t
and zero in on those areas of complaints.

Chair of the Committee thanked everyone for their comments tonight and asked if any of the
Councilors wanted to comment on the public Comment.
Councilor Kris Clark understood thatcording tanformation received from the Building Department
and Planning ahDevelopmentmost of the complaints came from Rowner occupied rentalsSo
maybe we shouldonsidermutting regulatiosin place thatre less restrictive famwneroccupied only
rentals It would notbeunreasonable to have a difference set of réiguis for owneroccupied vs non
occupiedshort term rentajsvhich she feels that makes a hugelifference The other problem is
parking and trash and tlaesthetic®f the neighborhoods when the police are called numerous times to
one location. She wodllike to see the registry posted on line for the resident to view so that if there is
activity at a home near someone ttiety could look online to seeitfwas egistered with the Town
Councilor Gordon Starr understood that the complaints that camthaPolice could not be
tracked accurately due to the information relayed to them was a noise complaint, however the Police did
not know if the house was rented or owned by the person there at the time of the complaint, so we do not
have real data on thhecause of the way the complaint was delivered. The other issue is the amount of
revenue from the State and the data from the St
only increase bedédalase itodés not a full year
Councilor Beedenbeter is still taking in all the comments, but the concern she has that anything
that is done it has to be fair, so the 601 that we do know about are the responsible people that do the
right thing, those that are not registered she has a concern aboutti@ism in place to get an more
accurate count of how many are in our Town. Whatever regulations we put into place have to be fair
across the board, but we also have to make sure that everyone that does a short term rental is paying the
fair share as wkhnd not just slipping under the door and skirting the regulations and fees that the State
has imposed. The burden should be shared biylisiened to the last meeting that | was not at, but she
heard some things from the last meeting being reportadtase, and Councilor Beedenbender wanted
to say again just like staff did repeat throughout the meeting that is a working document only in a
DRAFT form that is work in progress, not the final piece, but then she hearsthéfsre the Council
for a wte, and that is not the case. We hear everyone, we read every email, we read all the comments
and yes they are taken into consideration, we listen to everyone, there are more than just the Civic
Associations, but there are others in the room that thigfféict in other ways, it is not all one sided,
there are two sides, she has thanked all those came out that own and operate these rentals, it is a voice
we have not heard yet, so thank you for coming out, you are the responsible ones.
Councilor Cullum wated to explairthe process, this is ate bone DRAFTdocumentthis
Committee and its members aware we only havei®o n t h s of dateg and there is a lot
individualsthat fly under the wire, there is a lot of moving parts to this, so shkimgdke Assistant
Town Manager that and when something is delivered to the full Council for a final vote, is it etched in
stone forever, or can we revisit this and fix what might be broken. Assistant Town Manager stated that
anything that goes beforlea Council will require two readings; if its Zoning issue it has two reads
before the Council with a 2/3 favorable vote of the full body. The reason for the explanation is that
Councilor Cullum heard from residents that if something is passed by the Ooisi@rever and we
are locked in, and that is not true, if it is a Zoning issue and it fails the Council can revisit the Zoning
issue in two years. Councilor Cullum stated she does not want it to fail, so we need to get it right before
we give to thedll Council for the Zoning part, if we pass something other than Zoning we can revisit it



in three months. Councilor Cullum stated that this Committee has listened to everyone, even though you
may not think we do, but we do. We have very competent s&tfXRAFT regulations were created by
listening to the Civic Associations and reading all the emails and attending the meeting we have had on
this, but whatever this Committee does and whatever regulations we come up with is going to be and has
to be fair br everyone in the Town, not just a select group of individwhls had a bad experience. We

have to trust the process. Councilor Cullum wanted to also mention that the revenue coming in from this,
the Town is not making money on the fees, or the regmtrahe Assistant Town Manager stated that is
correct, we are not making money.

Chair of the Committee commented on how the rest of the meeting vaitidjthere is going to
be a workshop at our next Town Council meeting on Thursday February 20, 2agimgghe Short
Term Rentals, there will not be any votes taken, but it will give the Committee the opportunity to present
a DRAFT look at what we have done so far and give the full Council a sense of direction and the
direction this Committee is goind)ere will not be any comments from the public during the
presentation, however there will be many more opportunities in other areas for comment.

Thegoal tonight is to look at the DRAFT document presented that was looked at again by staff
taking into conmleration all the comments made and the emails sent and the various Civic Association
Boards that sent input when they discussed this at their meetings.

Chairof the CommitteentroducedAssistant Town Manager, Andrew Clyburn for a brief
presentation tdie Committee and the public to give a brief update to this.point

Short Term Rentd|STR)

The ShorTerm Rental Law, Chapter 337 of the Acts of 2018, revised G.L. chapter 64G, Section
3A, to include shorterm rentals among the list of establishmentgesiiito the local excise tax.

The ShorTerm Rental law defines sheadrm rental as:

An owner occupied, tenant occupied, or fmsner occupied property including, but not limited
to, an apartment, house cottage, condominium or a furnished accommodatismtit a hotel, motel,
lodging house or bed and breakfast establishment where: (i) at least 1 room or unit is rented to an
occupant or sioccupant; and (ii) all accommodations are reserved in advance; provided, however, that
a private ownepccupied poperty shall be considered a single unit if leased or rented as such.

Governor Baker Signed into Law January 2019

Short TermRentalTax started be applied in July 2019

The Department of Revenue (DOR) sent the first set of data out to Towns in January 2020
Weekly Rentals ARE a type of Short Term Rerdalthing 30 days or less
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Although vacation rentals have always been a customary use in our community those rentals that
last less than a month are now part of what the State has defi8adraderm Rental Currently there
are 601 STROs i n Bar nst BheZoeing& RegaatodyiSubgommitbee hahr e D C
been tasked with wking on this issue; antlown Staff is supporting that effort.

Draft Regulations including a General Ordinance regul&imgrt Term Rentaland a Zoning
Clarification definingShort Term Rentalare forthcomingShort Term Rentalare not currently allowed
or prohibited anywhere in Town; the term did not exist when current zoning was established.



Short Term Rentalare bang operated everywhe in town and that is a public

Myannis
Centerville
HOsterville
Barnstable

\ ® 8o Term Rensal Properses (Oes. 2019) [ Cotuit
. From Massachusetts Dept. of Revenue AMarstons Mils

| == Vilage Boundaces West Barnstable 21

Short Term Rentals, Key Facts

Any Rental under 30 days is a S@Rd there are current01 Registered STRs with DORThe vast
majority are owned by single owndess han 5% of STR owners have more than 1 hpOsdy 1% of
STR owners have more than 2 houdés estimate actual STR number may be closer to SUR
numbers have decrease since tax staftether reduction is anticipated with added regulation

T
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Licensing

Sdety Requirementésmoke detectors, fire extinguishers, parking, trash, neisg, )
Abutter Notifications

Local Representative Requirement

Policy Decisions needed on Limits

Limits to Licensing (number per person and tewide, residency requirements?)
Limits to Stays (O=banned;ZRlays=compromise, no limits=existing)

Limits to location (banned in certain areas?)

Consider relief for primary residence homes?

STR Outreach to date

Centerville Civic Association, October 21, 2019

Osterville Village Associatin, Nov 12, 2019

West Barnstable Civic Assoc., Nov 12, 2019

Barnstable Village Association, Nov 19, 2019

Marstons Mills Village Assoc., Dec 3, 2019

Greater Hyannis Civic Assoc., Jan 7, 2020

Citizen group submitted proposal for consideration at Town CquFRebruary 6, 2020
Civic Associations met w/Town Manager, Feb14, 2020



Deliberate, methodical, measured data gathering
Listen to ALL input and do NOT rush the process

Districts Affected by STR Ban

RF-1
«  Snoet Term Rental Properties (Dec. 2019) ' RG 150 @0%)
From M Dept. of R I RC

Districts Affected by STR Ban

»  Shoet Term Rental Properties (Dec. 2019)
From Degt. of Revenve 159 (26%)

RD-1 District 64 (10%)
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— Districts Affocted by STR Ban
*  Shoet Term Rental Propertes (Dec. 2010)

From Massachusetts Dept of Revenwe RF-1
RD-1 Deatrict 64 {10%) RG 159 (26%)

NN Cotut, Marsions Mits. West Barmazatie 95 (16%) I

# of STR's by Village, Zone, Ownership

RCI RD RF-1  RGRD-1% -y ensiod as 102 znesiuind)

Hyannis 196 1 0 16 0 4
Centerville 145 27 1 0 59
Osterville 89 58 . 26 0 0
Barnstable 76 0 _ 27 3 1
Cotuit 49 ! _ 0 0 0
Marstons Mills 25 | | I I

West Barnstable 21 ¥ W N ¥ v

TOTAL 601 BA o 70 3 64 159 Banned Immediately  (26%)

Resident Owned (Actual) 35 12 54 (resident owned) Banned Immdiately
It seems clear that simply allowing or banni

restricting to Af ami | Genera Qrdirmicesvs Zonisg (Hand gnlglovg) pr o b |
Enforcement timelinegines, license removagtcé Cl ar i f i cat i o R no nordbmegcen g Al
may be changed by 2 reads and a vote, any zoning ordinance by 2 reads and a 2/3 vote

Common Ground:

Identify all Short TermRentab s

Ensure Safety of home, occupants and neighbo

Regulate Community Concerns

Abutter notification

Parking

Trash

Noise

Local RespongdPoint Of Contact



Occupancy Limitsetcé
Review details required to regulate common ground to complete first draft of a general ordinance
regul at i(Where@iIFTRO s may bDescuaslPblioywssuds)(limits) and propose
numbers for draft regulations

Knowing the full Town Council, Planning Board, or others will have input and will likely change
final regulations

ElizabethJenkins, Director of Planning and Déyementto introduce the updated DRAF
version of Short Term RentalSpmplying with the noise ordinance and trash removal, and parking
restrictions, and prohibition of large events on a short term rénésieare all new on this document
that was not otthe original DRAFT. Councilor Cullum said that the trash should be once a week, rather
that once per stay. Councilor Beedenbender asked where the cost of the trash removal falls, is it the
owner or the renter, Councilor Cullum said that isdhe n ereorssibility to figure out. Chair of the
Committee asked if such a restriction has been placed on other communities that have Short Term
Regulations, Director Jenkins stated there is regulations in place, but the homeowner raised the question
about destinaton weddi ngs which happens a | ot, you don
that is owned by the home owner and it is their wedding and not a renters, so we need to be careful with
putting this type of regulation in placgo,we can look at tlsi language and maybe tweak it if necessary
.Brian Florence, Building Commissioner will have individuals upgrade the smoke detaudozarbon
monoxideuponre-registrationof the property, nothing this year, but when it comes to renewal, then they
would have to comply, however again this is just a talking point, it can be looked at and revisited.
Councilor Cullum is not in support of enforcindgnardwired system to the short term rental only, if we
are not enforcing it on the Bed and Breakfast, and thedls we have. 1 tadréessthenot f
board.

Working Draft for Discussion Purposes OQI%/20/2020
SHORT TERM RENTAL PROPERTIES

[Introductory findings]
§170. Short Term Rental Properties

81701 Purpose

The purpose of this chapter is to protect the health, safety, and welfare of both the occupants of short
term rental units and the general public and to mainta&rcharacter and quality of life in residential

nei ghborhoods and the availability of the Towno
enforcement of state and local health and safety regulations and provide a method of correcting
violations whenequiring immediate attention.

8 170-2 Definitions
As used in this chapter, the following terms shall have the meanings indicated:

DWELLING
Any building or area in a building used or intended for use for human habitation, including, but
not limited to, apartments, condominiums, cottages, guesthouses,twaeor multiple-unit
residential buildings/dwellings, but not including aiagility licensed under any state or local
laws or regulations other than those licensed under this chapter.
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FRONT YARD
The area between the roadway and the part of the structure nearestdadivay. Properties
abutting multiple roadways may have multiple front yards.

INSPECTIONAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT
Consisting of Town Building, Health and Code Compliance

OCCUPANCY
The use or possession of or the right to use or possess a short tatm rent

OCCUPANT (GUEST)
Any individual residing overnight in a short term rental.

OPERATOR (HOST)
Any individual operating a short term rental.

OPERATORO®S AGENT
An individual who, on behalf ofn operator of a short term rental: (i) manages the operation or
upkeep of a property offered for rent; or (i) books reservations at a property offered for rent;
provi ded, however, t hat an Aoperator 6sty agen
manager, property management company or real estate agent.

OWNER
Any [person] who alone or severally with others has legal title to any dwelling, dwelling unit;
mortgagee in possession;agent, trustee or other person appointed by the courts.

PERSON
An individual, partnership, trust or association, with or without transferable sharesstgmkt
company, corporation, societyiub, organization, institution, estate, receiver, trustee, assignee or
referee and any other person acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, whether appointed
by a court or otherwise, or any combination of individuals acting as aingliiding a
governmental unit other than the Town of Barnstable or any of its agencies.

SHORT TERM RENTAL
A residential dwelling or any portion of a dwelling rented out through the use of advance
reservations, for a fee, for a period of not more than 31 consecaterdar days.

The term short term rental shall not include hotel licensed under M.G.L. Section 6 of Chapter
140; motels licensed under M.G.L. Section 32B of Chapter 140; lodging establishments licensed
under M.G.L. Section 23 of Chapter 140; bed & bfasikestablishments or bed & breakfast
homes licensed under Chapter 506 of this Ordinance.

8§ 170X Short Term Rental License.

A. License Required

No Owner shall rent, or offer to rent, any short term rental prior to receiving a valid license from the
Inspectional Services Department.
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B. Compliance

A dwelling used as a short term rental shall be in compliance witpriwsions of all state and local

health and safety ordinances or regulations, as determined by the Inspectional Services Department, priol
to occupancy. Operators shall comply with all applicable federal, state and local laws and regulations,
including kut not limited to the Fair Housing Act, G.L. c. 151B and local equivalents and regulations
related thereto, and all other regulations applicable to residential dwellings.

C. Application Required
The owner of the dwelling shall be required to completecatderm rental license application, the form
and content of which shall be provided by the Inspectional Services Department.

D. License Renewal
Short term rental licenses sha#l kenewed biennially (every two years) after a satisfactory inspection by
Inspectional Services and upon payment of the renewal fee.

E. Fees
The fee for a short term rental license or a renewal of a license shall be initially set at $90 and thereafter
may be modified by the Town Manager at a fee hearing.

F. Non-Transferability
Short term rental licenses shall be granted solely to an Owner and shall not be transferable or assigned tc

any other person, legal entity, or addre§ke license does not ruvith the property; it shall be
terminated upon sale or transfer of the property for which the license has been issued.

§ 170-X Publication of License Number
The Town issued license number stlincluded on any listing offering the Short Term Rental for rent.

8§170X Contact I nformation of Owner, Operator and
A. An owner of a short term rental shall provide the Inspectional Services Dept. with his/her current

residential addrss and telephone number upon application for a license.

B. If the owner is a corporation, the name, address, and telephone number of the president and legal
representative of the corporation shall be provided. If the owner is a realty trust or partnership,
the name, address, and telephone numbers of the managing trustee or partner shall be provided.

C. The name and contact information of the Operator must be provided, along with the name and
cont act information of an Op eeraot, ovihodis abldmpe nt
respond in person to any issues or emergencies that arise during occupancy within one (1) hour
of contact by Inspectional Services Department, Barnstable Police, or any Fire District to
complaints regarding the condition or opematf the short term rental. Contact information
must include a telephone number that is available 24 hours per day, 7 days a week to short term
rental occupants and the abestated public safety agencies. This contact information shall be
included in theapplication for a short term rental license and shall be posted conspicuously
within the rental unit.

8§ 170X Good Neighbor Notices
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Upon initial issuance of a short term rental license, notice shall be provided by the licensed Owner to all
property ownes adjoining or immediately opposite and across a road from the property on which the
short term rental is located. The notice shall include: The contact information required in section 170
X(C) above, information about these short term rental regulatiand, instructions and contact
information to file a complaint, including where to access such information that may be available on the
Townds website.

§ 170-X Posting of Notices

The Town shalprovide information to each licensed Operator summarizing the regulations for short

term rentals. For each short term rental license issued, this will include, but shall not be limited to: the
name and 24our contact information of the Operator or Opetar 6 s Agent designat e
Application, parking restrictions, occupancy limits, restrictions on noise (Chapter 133), and requirements
for trash removal (Chapter 353, Art. 1).

The Operator shall:
a. Provide Occupants a copy of the provided information; and

b. Post the information, along with the short term rental license, in a conspicuous location
within the short term rental.

§ 170-X Occupancy Requirements
The maximum number of occupants in @@ erm Rental shall be two per bedroom, plus an additional
two.

§ 170-X Parking Restrictions.
A. Onssite parking shall not be in any cultivated or landscaped area within a Front Yard as defined

herein.

B. B. Nothing in this section shall be deemed to supersede the parking requirements set forth by
site plan review or the Town of Barnstable Zoning Ordinance.

§ 170-X Prohibition of Large Events.
Large events, defined as those utilizing commercial catering services, tent rentals, or similar commercial
equipment or service rentals, are prohibited in Short TernaRen

8§ 170-X Smoke detectors and carbon monoxide alarms

Each short term rental shall contain functional smoke detectors and carbon monoxide alarms. Upon
license renewal, all smoke detest@nd carbon monoxide alarms in short term rentals shall be upgraded

to comply with current building code requirements. In addition, the Operator shall provide and maintain
one 2.5 |Ib. multpurpose fire extinguisher on each floor. Extinguishers shathdiatained or replaced

in accordance with the manufacturerds specific:
every smoke detector, carbon monoxide alarm upon renewal of the short term rental license. Any
detector or alarm found to be detige shall be repaired or replaced forthwith. The Occupant(s) shall be
notified to report faulty or inoperative smoke detector unit(s) to, first, the owner of the dwelling and,
second, the Inspectional Services Department.

§ 170-X Keeping of Register

The Operator or Operatordéds Agent shall be respo
Occupant who is the leaseholder, total number of occupants, and dates of occupancy. The register shal
be retained for a period of two (2) years and Ishal made available upon request to Inspectional
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Services Department staff, police, or other duly appointed or authorized code compliance staff of the
Town of Barnstable

§ 170X Ineligible Units
The following are not eligible to be rented or offeredeiotras Short Term Rentals:
1. Dwellings designated as below market rate or incoestricted, that are subject to affordability

covenants, or that are otherwise subject to housing or rental assistance under local, state, or
federal law;

2. Family Apartments or écessory Affordable Apartments;

3. Dwellings subject to any requirement of local, state, or federal law that prohibits the leasing or
subleasing of the unit or use of the unit as a Short Term Rental.

4. Dwellings that are the subject of any outstanding buildsepitary, zoning, or fire code
violations, orders of abatement, or stop work orders.

5. Dwellings for which municipal and district taxes, fees, assessments and charges are outstanding
and unpaid.

6. Properties designated as Problem Properties under Chapter 160.

§ 170-X Inspections
Short term rentals shall be subject to reasonable inspections by Town and District inspectional staff
(Al nspectorso). Al i nt er i o roftherOsvpeeoc duthasized agenth a | |

Dwellings shall be inspected and approved for occupancy prior to issuance of a short term rental license.
§ 170-X Complaint Process, Violations.

A. Complant. A complaint alleging that a Short Term Rental is in violation of this section or any
applicable law, code or regulation may be filed with the Inspectional Services Department. The
complaint must contain the Short Term Rental address, unit numbeandatature of alleged
violation(s), and name and contact information of complainant.

B. Written notice of any violations of this chapter shall be treated as a complaint and may also be
given by Inspectors. The notice shall specify the nature of the wiol&tithe Occupant and
Owner and the time within which compliance must be achieved. The requirements of this
subsection shall be satisfied by mailing such notice, through the United States Postal Service by
certified mail, or by delivering in hand such icetas memorialized by an affidavit of any Town
employee or officer authorized to serve any form of process notice to the Owner or legal
representative named on the license application.

C. Review of Complaint. Within thirty (30) days after receipt of a camp) the Commissioner or a
designee shall investigate the complaint and shall determine whether there may be a violation. If
the alleged violation is under the jurisdiction of another city or state or federal agency, the
Commissioner shall refer the corapit to such agency for further action. Upon a finding of a
potential violation, the Commissioner or designee shall serve notice of the violation upon the
Operator of the Short Term Rental. The Commissioner shall keep records of all complaints
received ad determinations made.
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D. Offering an Ineligible Unit as a Short Term Rental. Any person who offers a unit as a Short Term
Rental, where such unit is not an eligible Dwelling Unit or is not licensed, may be fined in
accordance with the fine schedule hewaira per violation per day basis. Each day's failure to
comply with a notice of violation or any other order shall constitute a separate violation. The
Commissioner or a designee may also seek an injunction from a court of competent jurisdiction
prohibiting the offering of the unit as a Short Term Rental.

E. Failure to Obtain a License. Any person who offers an eligible Dwelling Unit as a Short Term
Rental without a valid Short Term Rental License, or any person who offers an eligible Dwelling
Unit as a Sha Term Rental while the unit's License is suspended, may be fined in accordance
with the fine schedule herein on a per violation per day basis. Each day's failure to comply with a
notice of violation or any other order shall constitute a separate viulatio

F. Failure to Comply with Notice of Violation. Any person who fails to comply with any notice of
violation or other order issued pursuant to this section by the Commissioner or a designee for a
violation of any provision of this section may be fineddoadance with the fine schedule
herein on a per violation per day basis. E a
any other order shall constitute a separate violation.

G. Right to Hearing. A person upon whom a notice of violation has bersed may request a
hearing by filing a written petition requesting a hearing on the matter with the Inspectional
Services Department within fourteen days after the day the notice of violation was served. Upon
receipt of a petition for hearing, the pectional Services Department shall notify the
complainant of the place, date and time of the hearing. The hearing shall occur no later than three
(3) weeks after the date the Inspectional Services Department receives the petition for hearing.
The time pepd in which violations must be remedied shall be stayed upon receipt of the petition
for a hearing until such time as the hearing is held and the Hearings Officer has issued a decision.

H. Decision. Within seven days after the conclusion of the hearia@;dmmissioner or designee
shall sustain, modify, or withdraw the notice of violation and shall inform the person upon whom
a notice of violation has been served, in writing, of its decision and the reasons therefor. If the
Inspectional Services Departmenistains or modifies the notice of violation, said violation shall
be remedied within the time period allotted as issued or in the modification.

l. Violations of an unoccupied dwelling shall be corrected prior to occupancy. Violations found in
an occupiediwelling shall be corrected within the time specified as determined by the
Inspectors.

8§ 170-X License Suspension, Modification and Revocation
A. In addition to, and not in lieu of, the penaltibat may be assessed pursuant to this ordinance,

the Issuing Authority, after notice and public hearing, may suspend, revoke or modify any license
issued hereunder for violation of these regulations or of any conditions imposed by the Issuing
Authority.
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